
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 12 APRIL 2010

EX.063/10
DRAFT ENERGY EFFICIENCY SUPPLEMENTARY PLANNING DOCUMENT


(Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter
The Assistant Director (Economic Development) submitted report DS.10/10 concerning the draft Energy Efficiency Supplementary Planning Document.

He informed Members that, under the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004, the City Council had a statutory duty to provide the Local Development Framework to guide development within the district, including the provision of supplementary planning documents (SPDs) to amplify Council planning policies.

The Supplementary Planning Document expanded upon Carlisle District Local Plan Policy CP9 which referred to the production of a SPD on Energy Efficiency and Conservation.  It also had regard to the Local Plan Policy CP5 Design listing nine key design principles against which all development proposals would be assessed.

Policy EM16 Energy Conservation and Efficiency of the North West of England Plan Regional Spatial Strategy (RSS) (2008) encouraged local authorities to ensure that their approach to energy was based on minimising consumption and demand, promoting maximum efficiency and minimising waste.  Plans were asked to actively facilitate reductions in energy requirements and improvements in energy efficiency to deliver the national timetable for reducing emissions from non-domestic and domestic buildings.  The RSS Policy EM18 Decentralised Energy Supply prescribed the 10% target for energy requirements from decentralised and renewable sources for major development, as recommended in the draft SPD.

In conclusion, the Assistant Director (Economic Development) asked that Members consider the draft SPD as appended to the report, and make it available for consideration by the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel.

The Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder referred to section 2.1 of the draft SPD and to the statement that "It is widely accepted that changes are taking place to our climate and that human activities are contributing to it." which was a matter of opinion.  He stressed that everyone should do all that they could to conserve the earth's resources and that all Members and Development Services Officers should read the document.  Initiatives including rain water harvesting and solar power should also be incorporated and robust enforcement taken.

In conclusion, the Portfolio Holder said that he had great pleasure in recommending the draft Energy Efficiency Supplementary Planning Document for consideration by the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel, subject to it being strengthened to include real enforcement.

Summary of options rejected
None

DECISION

1.  That the Executive had given consideration to the draft Energy Efficiency Supplementary Planning Document, as appended to Report DS.10/10.

2.  That, subject to the draft SPD being strengthened to include enforcement, the report be made available for consideration by the Environment and Economy Overview and Scrutiny Panel.

3.  That a further report be submitted to the Executive on 28 June 2010 to consider referring the Supplementary Planning Document to the City Council at its meeting on 13 July 2010 for approval to consult.

Reasons for Decision
To provide further guidance on policies in the Regional Spatial Strategy and Carlisle District Local Plan







